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Helen Broughton Clerk to the Council
65 Court Road

Caterham Surrey CR3 5RH

Tel: 01883 708310
Email: clerk@caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk
Website: www.caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk


Minutes of a meeting of Caterham on the Hill Parish Council 
held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 6th July 2022
at the Westway Community Centre, 25 Chaldon Road, Caterham
Present:  Cllr H Bilton, Cllr C Botten, Cllr M Grasso, Cllr K Mansfield, Cllr R Stead
In attendance: Mrs H Broughton (Clerk), County Councillor Jeremy Webster, Mrs Gordon-Miller (Tandridge Voluntary Action) and 7 members of the public (3 virtually). 
It was proposed that Cllr Mansfield chair the meeting, and this was unanimously approved
Cllr Mansfield in the Chair

	C 22/15
	Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Dennis, Cllr Robinson and Cllr Duck. These were accepted by the Council.


	C 22/16
	Declarations of interest 
Cllr Stead declared a non-pecuniary interest in item C 22/22i, the nature of his interest being that he was a Trustee of the Citizens Advice Bureau. 
Cllr Mansfield declared an interest in C 22/22iv, as the recipient of a refund payment. 
Cllr Botten declared a non-pecuniary interest in item C 22/18, the nature of his interest being that his wife worked for Tandridge Voluntary Action. 


	C 22/17
	Public forum
Members of the public raised the following:

· The main play equipment in Queens Park has been fenced off for some time as unsafe. Tandridge District Council (TDC) say that this can be fixed but that they do not have sufficient funds and the play area could be moved as part of the Queens Park improvements. It was requested that a solution be found to enable the equipment to be used for the summer holidays and that the Parish Council contribute towards a temporary repair. The County Councillor offered to contribute from his grant allowance. The Chair advised that Cllrs Robinsons and Grasso have been liaising with TDC regarding this issue and quotations received. The cost of temporary repair was approximately £10,000. The Parish Council considered contributing £3,000 from CIL reserves towards the repairs. 
· The pathway from Danvers Way to the field is dangerous with residents tripping.
· Signs requesting that dog mess be cleared up needed in various locations. 
· Weeds in roads were an issue and the County Councillor would investigate.  
· The bench at the end of Chaldon Common Road and Roffes Lane was dangerous, and this would be reported to Chaldon Village Council.


	C 22/18
	Tandridge Voluntary Action (TVA)

Jayne Godden-Millar, a Trustee of Tandridge Voluntary Action, spoke on the work of the befriending scheme and thanked the Parish Council for their funding pledge towards this. It was hoped that links to parish councils and the community would be built on. The Parish Council agreed to help publicise the scheme. 


	C 22/19
	Previous minutes

i. It was agreed that the minutes of the Annual Council Meeting held on 11th May 2022 be signed by the Chairperson as a true record. 
ii. Minutes of the following committee meetings were noted:
· Projects meeting – 8th June 2022 
· Finance and General Purposes – 8th June 2022 
· Planning – 24th June 2022 
· Caterham, Chaldon and Whyteleafe Neighbourhood Plan Implementation Group – 2nd July 2022 


	C 22/20
	Committee Membership

It was agreed that committee membership remain unchanged.


	C 22/21
	County Councillors report

A written report was received from the County Councillor. Cllr Webster drew attention to internal maintenance required on the library.


	C 22/22
	Finance and General Purposes
i. A grant of £1,500 was unanimously approved to the Citizens Advice Bureau. Cllr Stead did not vote as he had an interest.
ii. A grant request from the Caterham Barracks Community Trust was unanimously rejected.  
iii. It was agreed to pay for refurbishment of the Coulsdon Road railings at a cost of £7,100 and then invoice Tandridge District Council for £3,100, subject to quotations being received and TDC agreeing in writing to continue to take responsibility for the maintenance of the railings and give an assurance that the request would not be repeated. 
iv. The schedule of payments was approved as follows:
No

Name

Description

Amount (inc vat)

Budget line

1

Lee Sherwood

Jubilee Fun Day Fair Ground

1,100

Events

2

Cash for RBL

Meeting room hire June Cttee meetings 

20.00

Meeting room hire

3

K Mansfield

Refund for Ukrainian transport

98.00

Grants

4

Caterham Barracks Community Trust

Donation for Meals on Ukrainian Night

361.00

Grants

5

CJS Plants

Hanging baskets and railing planters

4005.00

Hanging baskets

6

Dogs and Daisies

Wildflowers

932.00

Wildflowers

7

Glasdon

4 x new litter bins

1761.68

Street furniture

8

Crafty Wholesale

Volunteer T Shirts

177.20

Equipment

9

Zurich Insurance

Family Fun Day insurance premium

693.43

Insurance

10
Clerk
Working from home annual 
480.00
v. The financial net position as at 31 05 2022 was noted. 
vi. The internal auditors report was noted and recommendations from the Finance and General Purposes Committee that no further action was required agreed.
vii. Guidance on Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) for parish councils had been circulated and CIL reserves were noted. Cllr Botten reported that the Neighbourhood Plan Joint Committee would be working on an infrastructure plan for all 4 parishes.  It was agreed that the Parish Council contribute £3,000 from its CIL reserves towards the Queens Park play area repairs. 
viii. A 2022/23 budget recommendation from the Chaldon, Caterham and Whyteleafe Neighbourhood Plan Implementation Group was approved with a Caterham Hill Parish Council contribution of £4,737.
ix. The Parish Council article for the August issue of the CR3 magazine was approved.  


	C 22/23
	Projects 

Cllr Mansfield gave an update on the Family Fun Day being held on 28th August. Plans were on track and the event was currently under budget. All proceeds would be going to the Westway Centre, who were also providing volunteers.


	C 22/24
	Civic Protocol
Protocol on marking the death of a senior national figure was agreed. 


	C 22/25
	It was resolved that under the Public Bodies (Admission to the meetings) Act 1960, to exclude the public and press from discussions concerning the following item that which relates to confidential staff matters.


	C 22/26
	Staff matters

i. It was agreed to appoint Terri Waghorn as clerical and projects support for the Neighbourhood Plan Joint Committee. 
ii. The job description for the above post was approved. 
iii. It was agreed that the Resilience Officer vacancy be reviewed in the Autumn.



The meeting closed at 8.55pm

